Head of Government of the Kingdom of Morocco

Mr. Aziz Akhannouch

Palais Royale – Touarga

Rabat, Morocco

Veenendaal, ………………….
Your Excellency,

I am writing to express grave concern about the ongoing arbitrary detention of journalist and human rights defender Rida Benotmane. On 20 February 2023, the Rabat Court of Appeal upheld Benotmane’s conviction on charges connected to his Facebook posts and YouTube videos dating from 2021, in which he, among other things, criticised abuses by the Moroccan security forces. His prison sentence was reduced from three years to 18 months in prison.  

Benotmane is held in conditions violating the absolute prohibition of torture. He has been kept in prolonged solitary confinement in a cell of around 2.5 by 1.8m in Arjate 1 prison in the city of Salé since his detention in September 2022. He is only permitted to shower once a week, is isolated from other prisoners, and only allowed out of his cell for a maximum of half an hour per day to walk in a small courtyard. 

In light of the above, I urge you to release Rida Benotmane immediately and unconditionally and quash his conviction and sentence as they stem solely from the exercise of his right to freedom of expression. Pending his release, he should be held in conditions meeting international standards for the treatment of prisoners and removed from solitary confinement. 

Yours sincerely,
……………………….
